

Community Time

- Matt Schrage and Brennan/Brendan Falk
 - Heypeek.com
 - An events app that they got the idea for during the strike
 - So many opportunities, need to find it all
 - Need to sift through so many emails, not efficient process
 - How can we get people more aware of events, how can club better market their events?
 - Live on app store already -- beta, not launched yet
 - Ask for money to help fund app from UC
 - Trying to launch in the next week or so
 - Ventfull
 - "Horror stories"
 - Was a Brown app, but this Heypeek app is a Harvard app
 - Get name going
 - Have been pre-populating the clubs' events
 - You can sift through everything that's going on and then add the events to your own calendar
 - Want this to be a two-way street
 - Want feedback
 - Want to keep it interactive
 - Questions
 - How will this be different Ventfull?
 - One of the concerns was that it was difficult for clubs to populate the apps
 - Give clubs more analytics
 - Don't need to contact clubs directly itself for events to populate
 - Scraping email list serves instead -- extract data from these instead
 - Are you trying to make there a way for people to use it from the very start?
 - Comment: cute addicting game to get you on the app
 - Are you thinking about expanding your team?
 - Trying to add some people to do more backend stuff as well
 - What is the precise amount for funding?
 - Marketing on FB, hosting events, extra people on team, printing -- that's what needed to be funded
 - How are we (UC) going to help develop the goal over the next weeks?
 - Flyers -- HSA marketing?
 - Happy to keep in touch
 - Is it non profit or for profit?
 - Not sure yet, just seeing so far to see where it goes

- What about android?
 - Will look into android development in the future

Presidential Updates

- Title IX focus group: please send recommendations / let Yaz + Cam know if you're interested!
- Questions on sanctions
 - Implementation committee report -- info will be released soon
- This Wed. -- first SAC meeting, 8am
 - Pub email Monday

Treasurer

- 150/month mail-chimp -- we haven't been voting for the 150/month -- looking to replace this system for free
- Exec can vote to spend for anything under \$200

Secretary

- Keep on signing up for office hours -- they're mandated by the constitution

EdCom

- LatinX studies
- Meeting with Dean Kelsey about Hist and Lit courses
- Social studies / sociology secondary
- A-pop -- more debates on campus
- This meeting
 - LMD awards nominations

FiCom

- First sexual assault prevention training is this Friday!
- Lots of outreach to clubs
 - GoHC vs EBA vs FiCom
- 18 policy problems to address
- Nadine is working on policy legislation

FCC

- This Friday -- order equipment
- Bringing PE classes
- We care week

Rules

- Chris -- new secretary
- Popovski v. UC
 - SIC doesn't have to come to Gen yet

- They should include updates about EBA grants on their committee updates

SIC

- GoHC vs. FiCom task force meeting

SLC

- Last SLC meeting - AI security meeting
- Monday's meeting is shorter -- LS1B midterm

SRC

- "Listening well" event -- potential questions
 - Revamping what goes unseen photo
 - Partner with counseling groups for lunch events during reading week, etc.

Grants Pack

- Cheerleaders got no funding -- too early for club sport grant
- Democrats got morle money than they asked for
- AACF -- high up front cost to buy electric guitar -- want to use it every week
- Bootycandy event -- show that Nick Whittaker is in
- Vimal: 35S-3-15
- What is eleganza outreach?
 - An event they're putting on that's not eleganza
 - Funded the ticket costs and travel costs for harvard college students
- Pro Con debate?
 - None
- No objections
 - **Passes unanimously!!!!**

SIC new business

- Rihanna is coming on Tuesday
- Big closing show on Saturday
- 4-6pm
- Over past 7 or 8 years, a lot of cultural groups were allowed to present
- Asking to ear-mark funds towards this event
- Move to consider this legislation?
 - Rest of council aye - 1 naye - 0 oye
- 23 student groups participating
- Working with harvard foundation to send out individualized emails
- Last year = tremendous success
- Is it time for the college to start institutionalizing the event?
 - Funded by the UC for a couple years now
 - Go thru OSL -- grants
 - Can compartmentalize student groups for \$100 each

- SIC budget is relatively healthy right now
 - Will still have \$3,200 after this
 - 23 student groups -- up to \$100 each
 - A bit more than \$3000 last year
 - \$3,000 is 30% of SIC budget
 - Don't feel uncomfortable with funding this \$3,000
 - Still have \$3500, GoHC is still fairly full
 - Any cultural group that is missing that is over the SAC list
 - Any student groups? Let them know this is happening and that they can participate!
 - We're ear-marking this money
- Pro Con debate
 - Pro statements:
 - Urge everyone to vote for this
- New business is totally within the bylaws of UC
 - Discharge petition -- more efficient way of introducing things to the council
 - Arnav -- con-- They submit receipts to get reimbursement
 - On tuesday night, they'll be sending out -- this is something that will have to store bought
 - If they think this is worth it..... Nick boucher
- Motion to vote by handvote -- **passes unanimously!!!!**

Questions + Comments

➤ DJ guys

- Want us to fund them \$3k for speakers
- Model after partnership with HSA?? (Mattresses etc.?)
 - 1) do you think we should be making a profit out of this
 - 2) should we give a profit or lend them money or what?
 - 3) who would we give this money to? Not a club yet
- Moderate caucuses
 - 15 min moderated caucus, 1 minute speaking time
 - Clear and concise amount of speaking time
- Vimal
 - 10 minute moderated caucus, 45 sec speaking time
 - Passes by majority vote
 - Any contractual money granted to them? Any obligation we have to give them?
 - We ended up funding for profit orgs before because we thought they added value to the organization
 - Not allowed to yield within moderated caucus
 - Has had precedence for this HSA air mattresses
 - Speakers much more in demand than air mattresses

- Could roll into Ops budget
- Neha
 - Assumption that this group would not be able to take profit w/o \$3,000 that we could give them
- Arnav
 - Need to prevent UC from being a venture capital fund
- Michael
 - What's the service that they are contributing to the Harvard community
 - We are paying for them to distributing speakers to students
- Maureen
 - How is this any different from other groups that are doing this for-profit?
- Neel
 - Not planning to make it for profit for at least 2 years
 - Makes it much cheaper than many other student organizations
- Adam
 - Sign document for contracts?
- Nick
 - Not good writing a check that's not to a student organization
- Alex
 - Paying 250-300 for professional third party things
 - Perhaps this could be a contract
- Ben Molin
 - What happens if they spend the money on stuff that's not related to the club?
- Chris Cruz
 - Whenever we make investments in capital, who would be the owners in this capital?
 - If we go into the tech realm, we should also consider intellectual property rights
- Victor
 - Whatever contract we decide with this group, it should be long term
 - Have to have a standard to make sure
 - Should take some of the profits we make to recuperate this money
- Adam
 - Can see a system in which they
 - It is a very big question to see
 - Referenda question to student body? Are you ok with \$75 going to non recognized student groups?
- Michael

- In terms of funding individual students
 - Alex
 - Will fund them thru GoHC
 - Come to policy meeting
 - It will take 600 parties for us to make back our money
 - Eduardo
 - Just get new better speakers and just make them free for everyone on campus
 - Funding something that are still charging students to promote inequalities is baddddd
- Sanctions leak -- what the policy is at the moment
 - Can we invite Khurana to come talk to us about sanctions?
 - Problematic -- to talk to big group of people because large nature of our group
 - How can we make social life more equal?
 - It seems that people are usurping the UC who were elected by the students -- bc he hand selected the implementation committee
 - The amount of student input has been very limited -- UC is not involved this at all, which is baddddd
 - Any action as us as a Council can do to make our voices as a council heard?
 - Once we see what the report entails, then we can see what we think is important
 - Once report is released, dean khurana can
 - We have to be cautious
 - Council is very divided
 - How the UC members can be grouped into the sanctions when they were executed
 - Student groups:
 - All student organizations are subject to the sanctions
 - Dartmouth / Amherst -- banned
 - Xyz consequences instead
 - Will still be part of our campus
 - We cannot ban them
 - All people should be able to run for elections
 - Is the UC subject to the sanctions?
 - Crimson is independent student org outside of university
 - Nadine
 - Why we should have a different policy for this club versus other clubs?
 - We should have equal
 - I'm iranian so i know all about supreme leadership
 - Adam

- Decisions shouldn't be made by administration -- should be elected by students themselves, so if they think
 - Should advocate
- Michael
 - Restrictions on social institutions -- can be impediment to the independence
 - The Council, campus is torn on this
 - Why haven't we had a serious debate on this?
 - We should have very serious discussion next week when we know what this specific report is
 - How would that debate form
- Saturday night open debate
 - Town hall, invite crimson, meet the candidates
- town hall
- We would need to have discussion about formalizing our opinions
- Evan
 - Push back on idea of open debate
 - We don't have much influence over the process
- Regarding exactly how this policy is going to be implemented
- To the detriment of student body to not know the xxxx
- Adam
 - Having a debate could create an awkward and uncomfortable conversation
 - We have responsibility as council to put out opinion
 - We need to have more involvement in the position -- need to stop sliding around
- Salma
 - It would be bad for us to put out a statement that not all of the UC backs
- Vimal
 - We probably shouldn't do a town hall
 - The loudest voices are always the ones that are heard (strongest opinions are heard at the end)
 - Not always most representative of all of student body
 - Administration should hold a town hall instead
- Taylor
 - Any sort of forum where people are showing up -- not effective
 - As elected representatives -- when student body is divided 50/50 on issues -- we should make statements
- Neha
 - SGO for women
 - Blanket ban on women's groups

- Are sororities are attributing to a toxic culture on campus?
- Inclusivity, sexual assault
 - Dean Khurana: 40 years from now, shouldn't be any person could happen upon a place that they cannot enter (based on their gender)
- Where administration is standing on terms of income, financial aid status
 - Exclusion on how much you make and whether you can afford to be a part of these organizations

➤ Reminders:

- SAC meeting 8am
- Let Yaz + Cam know if you're here for spring break -- attend a dinner
- Focus group Title IX
- Eduardo and Sruthi -- SRC